
 BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

 OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI  
 
 
In the Matter of The Empire District Electric   ) 
Company’s Request for Cancellation of a  ) 
Certificate of Service Authority and Associated     ) Case No. ED-2006-0024 
Tariff Sheets )  
 

 
NOTICE CLOSING CASE 

 

On July 19, 2005, The Empire District Electric Company filed an application in the 

Commission’s electronic filing system asking the Commission to cancel its certificate of 

service authority to provide telecommunications services.  This case was opened as a 

result of that application and was given an “E” designation as an electric case.  Although 

The Empire District is primarily an electric company, this application concerns its authority 

to provide telecommunications services.  As a result, this case should have been given a 

“T” designation as a telephone case.   

To correct this problem, Case No. TD-2006-0026 has been opened to consider The 

Empire District’s application.  This case is not needed, and shall be closed.    

 
BY THE COMMISSION 

 
 
 
 

Colleen M. Dale 
Secretary 

 
 
(S E A L) 
 
Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 20th day of July, 2005. 
 
Woodruff, Senior Regulatory Law Judge 
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